
For further information about our village go to www.patrickbrompton.com

ST PATRICK’S/PBCE Coffee Mornings continue on the first Saturday 
of every month.
Come and enjoy a cuppa and a chat. Next one is on Saturday 3rd August. 
Raffle prizes always welcome.  10.00am - 12.00 in The Old Schoolroom 

Our recent Afternoon Tea was a roaring success with everyone enjoying 
good food, drink, and company. Thanks to everyone who worked hard to 
make it  an amazing event.
Coming Up:
PATRICK BROMPTON VILLAGE SHOW and BBQ
Saturday 17th August 2019    The Old Schoolroom and Village 
Green
Show schedules are available from Patrick Brompton Bus Shelter, Newton Le 
Willows Bus Shelter, any member of the PBCE Committee and available for viewing 
on the website.  An entry form can be found with this newsletter. (Schedules have 
already been distributed around the village)
Have a look and have a go! 

The recipe for the Lemon Drizzle cake category is as follows:-
Ingredients
125g  Butter, softened, plus more for greasing the tin

Flour, for dusting the tin
150g Caster Sugar
2 Large, free range eggs, beaten
3 lemons finely grated zest and juice
180g Plain or spelt flour
2 tsp Baking powder
4 tbsp Milk
50g Icing sugar, sifted
Preheat your oven to 180°C/gas mark 4. Butter and flour a 23cm non-stick loaf tin.
In a medium to large mixing bowl, cream the butter and caster sugar together with a 
wooden spoon (or use an electric mixer). Gradually beat in the eggs and mix until light and 
fluffy. Stir in the lemon zest, flour and baking powder, and mix well. Add 2 tablespoons of 
the lemon juice and mix well again. Then beat in the milk.
Pour the cake mix evenly into the prepared loaf tin and bake for 45 minutes.
In the meantime, mix the remaining lemon juice and the icing sugar together in a small 
bowl to make a syrup.
When it’s ready, take the cake out of the oven and leave it to cool in its tin for 5 minutes. 
Then turn it out onto a plate. Pierce the top of the cake all over with a thin skewer. Spoon 
the lemon syrup carefully and evenly over the cake until all of it is absorbed. Ready to eat.
The BBQ commences at 4pm. BBQs will be fired up and ready for you to use. Bring your 
own meat, knives and forks, plates, drinks. (Hot drinks: £1.00)
Although some tables and chairs will be provided, it would be helpful if some could be 
brought along too! A range of lovely salads and bread plus all deserts will be provided.
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Watch out for:- October-Beetle Drive, November-Quiz, Dates to be finalised.
14th December-Carol Singing 6.30pm followed by mulled wine and mince pies.

If you have any suggestions for events in the village , please contact Margaret 
Chapman  Tel. 450937 or any other member of the Events Committee.

Next Oil Cooperative date:     26th July 2019  e-mail nlwoilgroup@gmail.com to order.


Newton-le-Willows Coffee Mornings Third Saturday of every month, 

10.00-12 noon.  20th July in aid of St Patrick’s Church 
Newton-le-Willows and Patrick Brompton Village Hall in Newton-le-Willows.


News from the Parish Council

The following have been duly appointed to serve on the Parish Council for 4 years.

Cllr. Grahame Shepherd  Chair; Cllr. Brian Whitehead  Vice Chair; Cllr. David Chapman; 
Cllr. Richard Darbyshire; Cllr. Derek Stratton


Grateful thanks are passed on to Andrew Bull, Richard Ormston, Peter Philpott and John 
Allison. The village is very grateful for the huge efforts they made in serving our parish. We 
wish Richard well as he continues to be the District Councillor for the Lower Wensleydale 
ward.

 The newly formed Parish Council is working on the details of a Village Plan. This follows 
the outcomes of the Village Survey. Thanks to those who came to a recent meeting to 
hear about the responses to the survey. Actions are being developed around the following 
headings:- Partnerships; Village Communication; Buildings, Planning, and Infrastructure; 
Highways; Green Spaces; and Wellbeing and Community Support. The draft plan will be 
circulated to the village in early Autumn.

Planning Issues   Despite objections from several respondents including the PC, the 
building of a 5 bed property with studio and double garage have been approved by 
Richmondshire District Council (RDC), on the land next to Oak View Cottage by the village 
green. 

The application made to RDC to develop the Green Tree Inn is still pending a decision. 
Subsequently, the developer has put the property back on the market, whilst awaiting a 
decision about the original application. In line with most respondents to the planing 
application, the PC outlined its concern regarding the lack of improved parking for the 
development, the concerns over light and noise pollution and the inappropriate building 
material proposed for the exterior of the extension. Whilst supporting the plans to develop 
The Green Tree, the PC emphasised that any such development should not be greatly 
detrimental to the life and environment of the village.

Drainage Issues  There was recent blockage to the sewerage pipes to the east of the 
village. On investigation, Yorkshire Water discovered that the main sewer was blocked 
with disposable nappies and wipes. Please ensure that such items are not disposed of 
down the toilet. 
Parish Clerk 
At the last meeting, the council was informed that Mr. Jon MacNamara would be leaving 
the post of Clerk with effect from 1st January 2020. A process will now be put in place to 
advertise and appoint a new Clerk in the Autumn. This will allow for a period of induction 
alongside the present Clerk. Jon will be missed as he has provided a highly knowledgable 
and diligent service to the Parish Council.
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